
 

 

Peru Selectboard Meeting 

April 1, 2020 

 

Present: Jon Mowry, Chuck Black.  Todd Williams, Wayne Blanchard, Brian Bills and 

Jennie Freeman (via phone) 

 

Meeting Called to Order: Jon called the meeting to order at 5:00 PM 

 

Review and Approve Minutes:  Todd made a motion to approve minutes March 18, 

2020  meeting.  Jon seconded.  All in favor.  Motion passed.  
 

Review and Approve 2020 Town Meeting Minutes.  Jon made a motion to approve the 

2020 Town Meeting minutes.  Chuck seconded.  All in favor.  Motion passed.   
 

No request to change the agenda.  
 

No public comment.   
 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

1. Town Road Crew Summer Hours - Wayne and Brian would like to work the 

hours of 6:00 AM - 2:30 PM in summer.  Chuck made a motion to amend the 

Personnel Policy to keep the road crew hours at 6:00 AM – 2:30 PM year round.  

Jon seconded.  All in favor.  Motion passed. 
 

2. Request submitted by Zoning Administrator – A request was made from the 

Planning Commission to file building permits, septic permits, and other 

notifications to a property by Parcel ID rather than by homeowners’ names to 

simplify research on a property when homeowner changes.   The request is for 

$500 to fund the purchase of two filing cabinets and file folders necessary for this 

re-organization of documents.  Town Clerk to discuss with Zoning Administrator 

and to be further discussed at next Selectboard meeting.   
 

3. Emergency Health Order and related expenses – Discussion around ongoing 

complaints by neighbors of coyotes and fisher cats getting into garbage of Peru 

residents home due to improper disposal of trash and human waste.  Legal 

measures have been taken, but due to inability of another entity to step in, Peru 

Fire Department and other volunteers conducted a clean up of the property and 

purchased supplies to help manage the waste disposal.  Jon Mowry will plan on 

picking up garbage and taking to transfer station for the time being.  Both 

immediate interference to address public health as well as legal paths are being 

pursued.   
 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

Road Foreman Report – Spring clean up.  Currently sweeping dirt off of black 

top. Due to amount of dirt a new brush is needed.  The cost for this replacement is 



 

 

$751.00 for brush and freight.  Jon recommended Wayne proceed with this 

purchase.   

 

OTHER BUSINESS 

   

Suburban Heating Partners, Miller Construction and GW Construction submitted 

Overweight Permits for approval.  Jon made a motion to approve all permits, with 

the  contingency that loads originate and terminate in Peru and confirmation of 

proper insurance for GW Construction is on file.  Chuck seconded.  All in favor.  

Motion passed.   

 

Review Bills and Approve for Payment: 

Selectboard viewed and approved payroll and bills for payment.   

 

Adjournment: 

Jon adjourned the meeting at 6:03 PM 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jennie Freeman 

Peru Town Clerk 

 

 


